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This year has flown by! This is our last newsletter of 2023. I hope everyone had a great year.  
 
The last service of the year is the New Year’s Eve service on December 31st. This year, I am happy to ring the New Year's 
Eve bell together with all of you. 
 
In the New Year’s Eve service, we have a tradition of ringing the bell 108 times. The origin of this number,"108", is known as 
"the number of human blind passions." In Buddhism, this is how we arrive at 108: Humans have six senses:  their eyes, 
ears, nose, tongue, body, and mind. After humans receive information, it is divided into 3 categories:  good, normal, and 
bad. Then these categories are again divided into "clean and dirty". Adding these up, 6 x 3 x 2 = 36. Since these things 
occur in the past, present, and future, we multiply the 36 by 3 to equal 108. This is the origin of the number 108. We ring the 
bell to recognize the number of different feelings (blind passions) we humans have. 
 
Another reason for ringing the bell 108 times is "gratitude for the passing year" and " for the new year." I hope next year will 
be wonderful for all of you. I look forward to seeing you at the event in 2024! 

 
 

木 (Tree) → 森 (Forest) 

車 (Car) → 轟 (???) 

The kanji "木(Ki)'' has the meaning a tree. If "木 (Ki)'' come together 3, it becomes one letter "森'(Mori)', which means forest. So, what 

does it mean when the kanji "車 (Kuruma)'' which means "a car" come together 3? The answer will be announced in the next 

newsletter. 

Gassho 
Namo Amida Butsu 
Rev. Noritaka Imada                                               
 
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: imadabca@gmail.com 
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Please join us for Sunday Service 
 

Bodhi Day; December Shotsuki Hoyo 

and Family Service 

Guest Speaker Rev. Etsuko Mikame  

Sunday, December 10, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. 

 

New Year’s Eve Service 

Sunday, December 31, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

New Year’s Day Service 

Monday, January 1, 2024 at 10 a.m. 

 

Officiating Minister: Rev. Noritaka Imada 

 
There will be a light luncheon following the church service and so in order to prepare enough for everyone, we 

ask that you please rsvp to florinbuddhist@gmail.com.  Thank you!! 

 
**The front gates may be locked 15 minutes after the start of scheduled services and/or activities.  Thank you.  

 
In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our email list.    

 

 
 

 
 

BODHI DAY SERVICE 
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The Bodhi Day Service is when Prince Siddhartha “awakened” from a life blinded by ignorance and was 
“reborn” into an enlightened life as Sakyamuni Buddha. 
 
Siddhartha Gautama meditated under the Bodhi Tree (Tree of Enlightenment) and on the morning of the 
49th day he became the Buddha, perfect in Wisdom and Compassion.  This historic event took place on 
December 8th as the first faint light of day began to glow in the eastern sky.  By his example, he showed us 
that it was possible for human beings to become a Buddha, which is a fully enlightened person.  
Therefore, we are in possession of this potentiality called Buddha-nature, which awakened and 
cultivated, will enable us to achieve supreme Wisdom and Compassion. 
 
Please join us on Sunday, December 10, 2023, for the Bodhi Day Service and December Shotsuki 
Hoyo at 10:00 AM 
Guest Speaker: Rev. Etsuko Mikame, San Jose Betsuin 
Officiating Minister: Rev. Noritaka Imada. 
 
 
 
 

NEW YEAR’S EVE SERVICE 
 
Please join us for Omisoka (New Year’s Eve) Service on December 31, 2023, 7:00 p.m. 
As customary at the New Year’s Eve Service, we will ring the Kansho 108 times to ring out 2023 and 
welcome the 2024 new year! 
 
Following the service, our BWA ladies will be preparing Toshikoshi Soba the traditional Japanese noodle 
bowl dish eaten on omisoka (New Year’s Eve).  The soba symbolizes “breaking off the old year.”  Their 
thin, long shape is also synonymous with a long and healthy life. 

 
 
 



 

 
 



 

  



 

  



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  



 
 

Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights 

November 12, 2023 

1. Banks are becoming stricter about how checks are made payable.  Please note that any checks to the temple 

must be made payable to Buddhist Church of Florin. The bank can charge BCF a fee for checks written in 

a different format.  If your check is to be directed somewhere specific (such as BWA, a special service, 

memorial donation, fundraiser, etc.), that should be specified in the Memo section.  

2. A BCF-sponsored CPR training session will be held for members Saturday, January 13 at 11 am. Contact 

Glenn Fujii (gmfujii21@yahoo.com) if interested. We are encouraging representatives of the groups that 

use BCF facilities to participate in the training. 

3. Member profiles will be a new item in the newsletter. Its purpose is to learn more about our diverse 

membership (including our youth members!)  If you’d like to suggest someone to feature, contact Eric Fujii 

(efujii52@gmail.com). Watch for our first article – We’ll learn more about Rev. Imada! 

4. A backup person is still needed to assist with newsletter preparation on occasion. If you’d like to help, 

please contact Ginny (gyamisyphax@gmail.com) or Eric Fujii (efujii52@gmail.com). 

5. The Board is going ahead with the purchase of 2 AED units (one to cover the Hondo and one for the gym). 

Once received (in 4-6 months), a training session will be held.  Watch the newsletter for more information. 

6. Rev. Imada’s next Japanese language course will meet November 26 at 2 pm. 

7. The BWA Rummage Sale was a great success. Some of the proceeds will go toward the purchase of new 

chairs for the multipurpose room. Thank you to all volunteers, donors and customers!  

8. BWA will have its Tsuitou Hoyo service and Bonenkai on December 9. Rev. Etsuko Mikame will be the 

guest speaker. 

9. The Dharma School Halloween Party was a ‘sweet’ and fun day for our children. Thanks to our Sangha who 

donated time, ideas, materials, and sweets!!  

10. The Dharma School curriculum for this year is centered around the Eightfold Noble Path. Students will 

discuss and journal how the Eightfold Noble Path can be incorporated into their daily lives. Help is always 

welcome.  Contact Jennifer Kubo (kubojm86@gmail.com). 

11. The Board is looking into updating the Hondo kitchen. 
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Did you know? 
 
There’s a lot of information on the Buddhist Church of Florin’s website…you can 
access 24/7! Website: florinbuddhist.org 
 
- Upcoming activities 

- Fundraiser forms 

- Nakatani Scholarship information 

- Past newsletters (from September 2022 to current) 

- Calendars 

- You can donate directly to BCF…there’s a link to click on! 

- And more! Go check it out! 


